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THE CITY OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
NEW YORK, NY 10007

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: July 18, 2016 
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958

DE BLASIO ADMINISTRATION ANNOUNCES UPDATE TO COMMUNICATIONS TEAM
  
NEW YORK––The de Blasio administration today announced that Peter Kadushin has been promoted to Deputy Director of Communications for the Mayor’s Office. Kadushin will support the development of communications strategies; identify problems and solutions to pressing communications issues; and act as a liaison between City agencies and senior staff. Kadushin previously served as Communications Advisor to the Mayor’s Office, where he coordinated responses to breaking news and events. Prior to this, he served as Communications Advisor to Deputy Mayor Richard Buery and supported the administration’s Pre-K for All implementation efforts.
 
Before joining the de Blasio administration, Kadushin served as Deputy Press Secretary for the United Federation of Teachers. 
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